
MINUTES OF MEETING

MONDAY 18 SEPTEMBER 2012
1. HERE

Maurice, Bernard, Janet, Cathy, Phil, Rosie
APOLOGIES

David, Celia, Janelle

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

Group email address

Pauline said that we will continue to use our aisol@blueyonder.co.uk email address as head office are not able to understand the concept of a change in email address.   Head office is divided into little groups and it is not possible to get the message of a change in email address across to all of them.

Change in meeting format

Phil noticed that the London website mentioned various activities that participants could do in Amnesty meetings.   He said that he would like us to condense formalities and ‘do more things together’ in our meetings.  He said that the group would be more energising if we talked more and did more together.  He explained that he is not questioning the work of the Chair or other officers and that the issue is simply about the meeting format.
Janet said that in the past we have had speakers, watched DVDs and had letter writing sessions.  Phil said that perhaps we could spend one hour of our meeting on formalities and the second hour doing something else.    Pauline said that we have the Amnesty representative who campaigns against torture coming to the group in October and the Amnesty representative for Indonesia in November.   

Pauline said that she could put information directly onto our website so that we would not need to spend time discussing so many things at our meetings.   She said that people would need to check the website regularly though.

Cathy said that the ten minute discussion following our coffee break is engaging.  She said that it was good that people felt able to participate.  Phil was very keen to have more activity based meetings.

Pauline said that we have held various open evenings in the past to try and get people to come.  She said that it was difficult to get people’s attention.  Janet suggested vigils outside of the building.  Phil said that it would be good to get the group to work together during meetings more and said that we could work on a particular case together, for example.

Maurice said that Gethin was very good at getting people engaged at meetings.  Bernard said that Gethin has now moved house and is no longer in our region.

Pauline said that we are supposed to plan meetings.  It was decided that members should

think of ideas for meeting activities so that we can work out what we will be doing in January

February and March next year.

ACTION: MEMBERS TO THINK OF ACTIVITIES WE CAN DO TOGETHER IN MEETINGS

ACTION: PAULINE TO BEGIN TO PLACE INFORMATION DIRECTLY ONTO THE WEBSITE

3. MATTERS ARISING
Petitions

Pauline said that we receive petitions from AIUK to complete and send off.  The problem with these petitions is that they often arrive too late.   Our meetings are held after the date that the petitions are due back.

Group Contact List

The group asked whether anyone had a contact list of all of the members in our group.  Rosie said that she had that.  Members asked Rosie if they could have a copy.  Rosie said that she would circulate it.

ACTION: ROSIE TO CIRCULATE CONTACT LIST.
Group Enquiry

Pauline said that someone called Robert from the B36 area of Birmingham had enquired about our group.  She asked if anyone would be happy to contact new members and correspond with them.  Phil and Cath said that they would be happy to do that.  

ACTION: PHIL OR CATH TO CONTACT ROBERT.  PAULINE TO PROVIDE PHIL AND CATH WITH ROBERT’S CONTACT DETAILS IF THEY DO NOT ALREADY HAVE THEM.  
4. FUTURE EVENTS
Meeting with Tim Hancock – Thursday 20 September

The meeting with Tim Hancock would take place on Thursday 20 September and all groups in the area have been invited.   Location: Quaker Meeting House, 40 Bull Street, Birmingham. Time:  Refreshments 6.30pm for a 7pm start.   We wrote down a list of questions to submit to Tim.  The main areas of discussion would be Amnesty Finance and the future of Amnesty.

ACTION: MEMBERS TO ATTEND THE MEETING WITH TIM HANCOCK ON THURSDAY 20 SEPTEMBER IF THEY CAN
Solihull Fun in the Park – Saturday 22 September

Pauline said that help would be required to put up and take down our stall.  She said that she had drawn up a rota and circulated it.

Human Rights Day – December 2012
We were hoping to rent a shop in Touchwood to carry out a greetings card campaign but we have not been able to get that.  Touchwood no longer offer empty shops to organisations for little or no cost before Christmas.

The other idea that we have is the Farmers Market.   Janet said that she would be happy to investigate the possibility of that.  We could have a stall in the Farmers Market and stop people in the street.  The Farmers Market is the first Friday of the month.  Janet will investigate.

ACTION: JANET TO SEE IF THERE IS A POSSIBILITY OF US HIRING A STALL AT THE FARMERS MARKET IN SOLIHULL
5. CHAIRMAN’S ITEMS
Solihull School

Bernard has a contact at Solihull school and he will contact them to see how their Amnesty group is doing (the writer of the minutes thinks that is correct.  Unfortunately my notes are not clear on this).

ACTION: BERNARD TO CONTACT SOLIHULL SCHOOL
Monkspath School

Cathy said that there is a teacher and a secretary at Monkspath School who are very interested in Amnesty.  She said that they have a very successful group of 10 and 11 year olds.   They have an after school club.  They have written to David Cameron and held a tea party.  Cathy’s contact there is called Libby.  Cathy said that she will get in touch with Monkspath School again.  Pauline said that AI offer training sessions to enable people to go into schools and talk about Amnesty.

ACTION: CATHY TO CONTACT MONKSPATH SCHOOL

6. STREET COLLECTION
Bernard said that he had received the form from Solihull Council for the Street Collection to enable us to submit our choice of dates.   This year we held our Street Collection in March.   As Bernard went on holiday, he applied for an extension to submit the accounts showing the amount of money which we had collected, which worked well.  

Maurice said that the most important thing was to avoid school holidays and to ensure that there are no Amnesty Chuggers around that day.  Janet suggested that we request 23 February, 2, 9 and 16 March 2013

ACTION: BERNARD TO SUBMIT FORM SETTING OUT OUR PREFERRED DATES FOR THE STREET COLLECTION TO SOLIHULL COUNCIL
7. AMNESTY CATALOGUE
If anyone would like to place an order from the Amnesty catalogue, please let Pauline know at the next meeting.
8. EVENING WITH JOHN DEAR
The evening with John Dear on 10 September was very interesting.  John Dear has been in prison countless times for standing up for Human Rights.   
9. LAOS
Pauline will liaise with David on this.
10. PRESS OFFICER’S REPORT
No press officer’s report.
11. TREASURER’S ITEMS
No treasurer’s report.
12. COFFEE ITEM
Janet read a newspaper article about spotting homosexuality in children in Malaysia
13. DECEMBER SOCIAL
The social in December will be on Monday 17 December.
14. NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be on Monday 15 October.  Janelle will take the minutes and Rosie will make the tea/coffee and provide an item of interest.
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